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Contact Information

	Name
	School
	Grade Level or Subject

	Arto Asadoorian
	BHS/Elementary
	Instrumental Music (Band)

	Margot Reavey
	BHS/CMS/Elementary
	Instrumental Music (Orchestra)


Guiding Theme

	Deepening Teacher Content Knowledge 


Inquiry Question


	How can we use focused warm-up exercises and conducting gestures to improve the level of musicianship and ensemble skills in our bands and orchestras?



Process 
	Gathering data (observational, audio recordings) of our ensembles to gauge the current skill level.

Observation of experienced directors in other districts (Lexington, Wayland).
Collaboration with colleagues within our district to gather ideas, suggestions.

Gathering materials to use for warm-up exercises focused on improving specific skills.

Implementation of new exercises, in conjunction with focusing conducting gestures on specific aspects of musicianship.

Hosting guest clinicians for longer residencies (several days) to get meaningful feedback about our teaching and directing practices.


Findings 
	Focusing on specific areas to improve, such as dynamics or articulation, in warm-ups had a great impact on student performance.  Student awareness of their own weaknesses as an ensemble led to more individual focus on areas that needed improvement.  Marked improvement in simpler areas, such as dynamics, allowed the directors to focus more attention on challenging skills, such as intonation and phrasing.
In general, the ensemble skills of the bands and orchestras have shown noticeable improvement over the course of the school year.


Recommendations / Next Steps 
	Focus on improving ensemble skills will become a part of our permanent teaching practice.  We will continue to seek new, innovative strategies to help students perform at a higher level.  Observing outstanding directors in other districts on an annual basis will allow us to pick up techniques and strategies from others in our field.  In addition, the continued ability to host guest clinicians will offer us invaluable feedback about how we teach, and what we can do to continually raise the level of performance of our ensembles.


